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Thank You
Dear Friends of Hospice:

As we come to the close of another year, I want to take 
this opportunity to thank you, our hospice friends 
and foundation supporters. Without you we could 
not continue the mission of the California Hospice 
Foundation (CHF) which is to support quality hospice 
and palliative care through providing education to 
individuals and the communities who care for them. 

It has been my great honor to serve on the CHF Board 
of Trustees for the past three years, and the Board of 
Directors of CHAPCA – the California Hospice & Palliative Care Association – for 
the past four years. During that time our focus has always been to increase awareness 
of our mission and to educate both the general public and the medical community 
about the importance of the work we do. Even as my tenure ends, I know my fellow 
Board Members will continue to strive for excellence in all they do. 

Great goals and ambitions can only be achieved with strong partnerships, and we 
need your continued support and belief in what we do to achieve tremendous results.  
We truly appreciate your past support and look forward to a long partnership in the 
future.

Martin McDonough, PharmD, CGP, DAAPM 
Chair, California Hospice Foundation 
CEO, Outcome Resources



If you’re a caregiver or recently lost a loved one, the holiday 
season doesn’t feel as merry as it used to. How do you balance 
responsibilities and emotions with the expectations of the 
season? 

The key to coping is anticipating how holiday activities and 
traditions might affect you and your family, and finding an 
approach that feels right. 

Discover the True Meaning of the Holidays
Holidays are a challenge for caregivers. The emotional and 
physical stress of taking care of a patient is compounded by 
nagging expectations of how things ‘should’ be done. 

Some caregivers give up and decide not to do Christmas this 
year, a decision they usually regret. Others are determined to 
do everything the same as in years past. Or, if it’s their loved 
one’s last holiday, they’re going to make it the best Christmas 
or Hanukkah ever. “They drain their own cups, doing what 
they ‘should’ do. Instead, simplify.” says Cynthia Meilicke, 
Bereavement, Community & Allied Services Supervisor at the 
Hospice of the Foothills in Grass Valley. 

Teri Collet, Director of Social Services at Community Hospice 
in Modesto, advises caregivers and patients to identify what 
makes the holiday special and meaningful and what can go by 
the wayside. “Don’t stress out the patient by trying to do too 
much. If she’s your mother, she still worries about you. You 
won’t be able to share her last holiday if you’re going crazy 
making cookies.”

Build your holiday around those core components. Collet says, 
“If it’s important to have a family Christmas Eve dinner with 
turkey and mom’s famous pie, spend your time and money 
there, even if the market cooks the turkey. Mom can’t make the 
pie herself, but perhaps she can teach you how.”

Anticipate how to help the patient enjoy the season, for 
example, schedule special dinners for a time when she’s more 
alert. Collet recommends asking your hospice nurse about 
adjusting medications and oxygen, or using portable oxygen 
packs, wheelchairs or walkers to help conserve energy.

Gifts for Caregivers
“Caregivers, be gentle with yourself,” says Meilicke. “You’re 
emotionally and psychologically drained. Think about your 
own self-care.” 

Amidst the seasonal hubbub, moments of calm reduce stress 
and recharge energy. Get away a few hours to get a massage, 
attend a yoga or meditation class, or take a walk. Meilicke says, 
“In this time of excess, be aware of your alcohol and sweets 
intake, eat nutritious food, get enough rest and ask for support.”

“Caregivers are so accustomed to doing everything,” says Collet. 

“They have a hard time asking for help. Delegating the errands 
and housework isn’t shirking responsibilities; it’s maximizing 
the limited resources one human being can provide. It’s more 
important to be there to talk with your loved one, than it is to 
clean the house yourself.”

Friends and family are often willing to lend a hand, but 
caregivers don’t always know how to ask for help. They don’t 
want to burden friends with their problems. Meilicke advises 
friends to offer specific help. “Don’t just say, call me when you 
need me. Be more specific: I’m cooking on Sunday. Can I bring 
an oven-ready meal to you? How does 3 p.m. sound?” 

“Make it easy to accept,” says Collet. “I’m going to Safeway, 
what can I pick up for you? Offer to take children to activities, 
send your housecleaner over, or stay with the patient for a few 
hours while they do a little Christmas shopping or go for a 
walk.”

If you’re missing a loved one, the holiday spirit doesn’t quite fit. 
“Be reassured, it’s okay to have moments of joy,” says Meilicke, 
“but acknowledge that the holidays won’t be the same.” 

Many families struggle trying to live up to an idealized version 
of Christmas or Hanukkah. Old traditions can be painful 
without the presence of a loved one. Meilicke advises discussing 
traditions with your family and keeping the ones that are most 
meaningful. “Children are the silent grievers,” she says. “They 
need to see people be joyous; look for and find joy for them.” 

“It’s a balancing act,” says Collet. “Ideally, try a mix of new and 
old traditions. If you abandon all your old ones, it won’t feel like 
Christmas, especially with kids. You can still have a tree, but if 
Dad always put the star on top, maybe Mom puts an angel on 
top instead.”

Collet advises anticipating the moments that might cause pain 
or anxiety. Do you leave an empty place at the table? Do you 
put a photo or meaningful item there? Perhaps everyone takes 
turns sharing a Christmas memory of Dad, or, at New Year’s, 
resolutions that honor his memory.

Surviving the Holidays

...continues on back page



Thank You to Our Top Donors of 2012
 

Patron - $2,500 and Above
Martin McDonough
Ann Stone

Benefactor - $1,000 - $2,499
Anonymous
James McGregor
E. Lincoln Swett
Sutter Medical Group

Shareholder - $500 - $999
Anonymous
Sonali Bose
George Cunningham
Gloria Denise Franklin 
Ann Hablitzel
Karen Hibbert
William & Julia Hunter 
Suzi K. Johnson
Ethel Osborn
Steven and Susan Perry
Deborah Santucci
Nancy Shin
Eugene Weisbrod
Gayle Wilson

Sponsor - $200 - $499
Gregory and Deborah Barkhuizen 
Elizabeth Baumann 
Michael and Carol Caito 
Parker Chin
Owen and Ruth Clinton 
Teri A. Crosby 
Sondra Emery 
Jack Fisher 
Teresa Guillen 
Mary Stevens Hunt 
Pat Jessup 
Albert and Mildred Kahane 
Ron & Patricia Lovasz 
Jeanne B. Morando 
Marta Morando 
Cheri Nobriga 
Robert Nobriga 
Daniel J. Peck 
Carolynn Peterson
Laura Sanders 
Karl and Katherine Tipre 
Sally Twombly 
Robbie Wasson

Friend - $100 - $199
Richard Agler
Jean Aldrich
Teresa Amaru
John and Winona Avila
Karen Blackwell
William Bryan
Ernest Buford, Jr. 
John and Betty Cavallucci
Frank and Joane Cho
Verna Christian
Marjorie Coulomb
Robert and Cynthia Craft
Cornelius De Snoo
B.J. Dennis
Frances Dye
Peter Gazzerro
Robert and Phyllis Giffin
Thon Griffith
Gene and Lynn Hartline
Bradley Harward
Deborah Hill
Joseph and Jeanne Hoff
Beth Hoffmann
Matthew and Kathleen Hunt
Alan and Rose Jobert
Gerald Johns
Joe and Patti Johnson
James Kearney
Alfred and Neva Klaassen
Roderick and Doreen Lee
Melanie Loo
Harry Lord
M.L. Lyon
Dan and Edna Maneval
Evie Meadows
Jane Melford
Daniel Mendonsa
Lori Misicka
Richard and Janet Naess
Richard and Claire Padgett
Timothy Potter
Mike Puente
Lorrie Raia
Ben and Jeanne Schmid
Elinor Schmidt
Patricia Shader
Bob and Teresa Siglock
Catherine Stinchfield
Kim Switzer
P.S. Tanous
Norman Thornburg
Kurt Topik

Henry and Theresa Tse
Patricia Velasquez
Elizabeth Williams
Donella Wingfield
Tony Wong
Richard and Arlene Woo
Eva Young
JC Zimmer 
Employees of Draeger’s in Menlo Park

For the most up-to-date list of our top 
donors, please visit the CHF website at 
www.cahospicefoundation.com. 
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If you have a vehicle that 
you are thinking of trading 
in or selling, please consider 
donating it to the California 
Hospice Foundation’s 
Donate a Car Program.

When your vehicle is sold, 
the proceeds will go to the 
California Hospice Foundation (CHF). You may also be able 
to deduct the fair market value of your vehicle as a charitable 
contribution for income tax purposes.

We have partnered with Car Program, which accepts most 
vehicles, including cars, trucks, trailers, boats and RVs. The 
donation process is easy by fax or by phone.

If you have questions or would like to learn more, please visit 
our website at www.cahospicefoundation.com or call us at  
(888) 252-1010

Those who are grieving tend to isolate themselves during the 
holidays, not feeling up to social events. Meilicke recommends 
taking the pressure off by having a Plan A and B: be brave 
enough to say no, or, if you say yes, be realistic enough to 
cancel plans if you change your mind. 

Seasonal Help
Hospices also offer extra support during this time of year -- 
free classes on dealing with stress and grief, support groups and 
bereavement counseling.  

If you’re caring for or missing a loved one, anticipate and plan 
for holiday challenges, and, most importantly, do only what’s 
most comfortable for you and your family.

Written by Deirdre Reid. Deirdre is a writer, blogger and 
association consultant at Reid All About It in North Carolina.
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